
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting – Highlights and Summary of Minutes 
(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office) 

 

The Monthly Business Meeting was held on March 6, 2019. Bro. Billy Compton served as 
the moderator. All the committees gave their reports. Josh Veatch, representing the 
Safety/Security Team, reported that the surveillance system is now in place and they added 2 
additional cameras with a total of 13 cameras installed around the facility. The monitor has 
been purchased and can view up to 16 cameras at a time and the resolution is very clear and 
impressive. The system control center is in the Safety Team office adjacent to the main 
vestibule of the church. The modem was upgraded by Windstream and everything is working 

well. The final bill has not been presented to the church yet but the existing funds should be 
able to cover the costs. In New Business: (1) David England, Vice Chairman of the Deacons, 
made a motion that there be two Morning Worship Services on Easter Sunday this year, 

April 21, 2019. The first service would be from 8:30-9:30 a.m. There would be a time of 
fellowship/refreshments from 9:30-10:00 a.m. Then Sunday School would be 10:00-10:50 
a.m. followed by the second service from 11:00-12:00 p.m. The reasoning is to help with the 
expected increase attendance and prevent problems with parking access. There would be no 
Sunrise Service. The motion was voted on and approved. (2) David England, representing 
the Deacons, made a motion to establish a “Staff Evaluation Committee” to do annual 
evaluations of hired personnel in order to make recommendations to the Stewardship 
Committee. The committee would be comprised of members of the Personnel Committee 
and the Deacons, along with the Pastor. The motion was voted on and approved.   


